
 

 

 
 
 
 

October 23rd, 2016 

SUBJECT:  GGAA PRESIDENT SUSPENSION  

On behalf of the Grand Gedeh Association in the America (GGAA), the National Board of 
Directors presents compliments to you and writes to inform you to do no business with 
GGAA through Mr. Fred Gwyan. As of the date of this letter, the National Board has 
suspended Mr. Gwyan pending investigation. 

As Pursuant to Article V section (3) (b) and Article V section (3) (g), under the National 
Constitution of GGAA, the Board of Directors is empowered as the highest decision-making 
body of the National Association in the absence of the National Convention.  

In upholding its fiduciary responsibilities, the Board communication formally apprises you 
that at an emergency meeting held Saturday, October 22, 2016, the Board unanimously voted 
to suspend Mr. Gwyan effective immediately from the Office of the President, thereby 
relieving him of performing all official duties and responsibilities afforded him as president 
of this noble institution pending the launch and satisfactory completion of an investigation.  

The merit of this action is based on the violation of Article X: Section (1) (d) of the national 
constitution of the Grand Gedeh Association in the Americas, Inc.: (d) Withdrawal of funds 
from the Association’s account(s) shall be made based only upon duly executed vouchers and 
only for approved budgetary appropriations.  

To date, the Board has no executed vouchers on record authorizing financial transactions 
carried out by Mr. Gwyan’s Administration, particularly his most recent action taken to 
withdraw $14,020.00 from the GGAA Bank Account ending in 4390 at Bank of America on 
October 20, 2016. To date, there is a credit pending for $12,000 with the remaining balance 
of $2,020.00 outstanding.  

Pursuant to Article V section (3) (g) mentioned supra, the Board concludes that the instances 
referenced above constitute a breach of fiduciary trust reposed in his office as President, a 
misappropriation of Association funds and gross ineptitude in the discharge of duty.  

Please note that doing business with GGAA through Mr. Gwyan with be at you own 
detriment.  See attached copy of Mr. Gwyan’s suspension letter 

Submissively Yours, 

Leeroy Beldeh 
National Secretary GGAA 
 
Approved: 
 
Isaac Bull Yonly 
Chairman Board of Directors, GGAA Inc. 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN


